
     

28th March 2024   

Dear Parent and Carers,  

It is hard to believe that it is the last day of the Spring term – time has gone so quickly. As I sit here typing 

this, I can hear the children singing their hearts out in the disco. Thank you to PAWS – what a great way for 

the children to end the term.  

What’s been happening this month?  

Today we had a lovely church service led by Reverend Janet and Year 2. The children were incredibly 

confident and the singing was lovely to hear. I particularly enjoyed Easter jubilation and the dance moves 

from some of Year 4.  

 

Year 3, 4 and 5 enjoyed their History workshops – it was a little surreal seeing Year 5 being taught by an Anglo 

–Saxon! 

     
 

Our My Happy Mind Ambassadors have been looking at developing Happiness Heroes as role models in 

school.  

 

World Book day was a great success and there were some fantastic costumes 

– Mr Priestley wins the overall prize as Dumbledore – he even kept the beard 

on all day!  

 

Comic Relief saw great wacky hair styles – you must have been up at the crack 

of dawn to create them. We raised £54 – thank you.  

 

Staffing  

 Mr McGregor continues to be off school at this time.  

 Mrs Hutchinson will be leaving us to take up another post – we thank her for all her hard work this 

term with Year 5. 

 Mr Barry will be joining us from after Easter as the Year 5 teacher. A letter has been emailed to all 

Year 5 parents.  

 



As the letter sent out yesterday stated, I will not be in school after Easter for a short period due to having 

planned surgery. Miss Jones will be here in her role as Acting Deputy. There will also be leadership support 

across the Summer Term from Mrs Donelan, Head Teacher of Christchurch. Mrs Trentham will also be in 

school to support Leadership during the period of my absence. 

  

Medical Information 

Could we kindly ask that if your child has any medical needs, that you inform school and ensure that we have 

the most up to date information. This includes things such as the need for your child to wear glasses or the 

need for your child to use an inhaler. Thank you in advance. 

 

Return to School 

  

Monday 15th April – School Opens for the Summer Term  

Once again, on behalf of all the staff at Woodchurch CE Primary, I would like to share our thanks for your 

continued support at this time and wish you all a lovely half term. 

Have a lovely Easter and I look forward to seeing the children and yourselves on my return in May. 

Kind regards,  

  

J Davies  

Acting Head Teacher  

 

"For truly I tell you, if you have faith the size of a mustard seed, you will say to this 

mountain, 'Move from here to there,' and it will move; and nothing will be impossible for 

you." (Matthew 17:20-21). 


